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I ask for your support in a no-cuts education budget. I have been a school social 

worker with Beaverton School District for the past two years at a title and dual 

language Spanish immersion elementary school of 750 students. The district is 

propoting to cut 40 of the 60 social work positions employed by the district.  

 

I am strongly concerned about what will happen to our Black, Latinx, Indigenous and 

other students of color if our state budget is reduced. For our homeless students, our 

newcomer students, our low-income students, and/or our lesbian, gay, bisexual, 

queer and gender expansive students. With the rent increases and inflation I'm 

seeing families struggling to maintain stable housing increasing at a concerning rate 

and this significantly impacts mental health and academic achievement.  

 

The U.S. Surgeon General, Dr. Murthy issued a rare public health advisory on the 

growing mental health crisis among children, adolescents, and young adults on 

December 6, 2021. We are only seeing this mental health crisis grow day to day. We 

need to at least stay funded at the current rate to be able to keep students minimally 

supported with their social emotional needs. 

 

We are rarely able to find a child or adolescent outpatient community therapists with 

immediate openings. Many kids are on wait lists that are 12-18 months long. In a 

child’s lifespan that is too long to be waiting for mental health support. I can’t imagine 

how much worse our kid’s mental health will be if they can’t access trained behavioral 

health professionals at school because our schools weren’t properly funded. 

 

Our student’s social emotional health is directly proportional to their academic 

success. We need you to prioritize a $10.3 billion minimum in the State School Fund 

to show that you value our students, families, and communities across Oregon. 


